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COMMISSION ON THE AGING 
4 Brush Hill Road 

New Fairfield, CT 06812  
 

MINUTES  
 

Regular Meeting  
 

March 24, 2009 
 

 
A regular meeting of the Commission on the Aging was held on Tuesday March 24, 2009 
at the New Fairfield Senior Sunshine Center.  Cindy LaCour called the meeting to order 
at 7:31pm.  Secretary, Laurie Busse, took the minutes. 
 
Present:   Cindy LaCour, Vice Chair, Bob Alberetti, Kathy Hull, Jeannette Sweeney and 
Janet Loya,. 
Absent:  Maureen Salerno, Chair, Roberta Ilardo, and Katy Johannssen.  
 
MINUTES: 
Kathy Hull made a motion to accept the Minutes to the February 24, 2009 meeting 2nd by 
Bob Alberetti, vote 5-0. 
 
CORRESPONDENCE/ANNOUNCEMENTS: 

• Planning Commission Implementation Plan 
 
OLD BUSINESS 
 

1. Resource Directory 
The project is moving forward.  Maureen Salerno left a message expressing her gratitude 
to Kathy Hull and her volunteers who helped with this project. 
 

2. Community Forum 
The date of the Community Forum will be changed from Saturday April 18, 2009 to 
Saturday June 13, 2009.  The time has not yet been set.  The topic will be enrichment, 
education and health; showcasing the new Senior Center and possibly the Library and the 
Historical Society.  Speakers may include Dominick Tomanelli and Florence Froeder 
from the Candlewood League of Artists. 
 
NEW BUSINESS 
 

1. Area Wide Summit 
The next area wide summit will be held on May 9, 2009 from 10am to 1pm.  We will 
serve refreshments such as coffee, tea, donuts/bagels, fresh fruit and yogurt. 
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2. Senior Center Report 

Kathy Hull handed out the Annual Report for the Senior Center and it was discussed as 
outlined.  The Town has given notice to the landlord that the Senior Center will be out of 
Heritage Plaza by July 1, 2009.  The new Senior Center will have a Community Room 
that is separate from the Senior Center.  Currently Kathy Hull handles the calendar when 
the existing Senior Center needs to be used by either Town Boards/Commissions or other 
non profit agencies.  When the new Senior Center opens the Community Room will no 
longer be a part of the Senior Center and scheduling will have to be handled through 
another Town Department. 
 
PUBLIC COMMENT: 
 
ADJOURN: 
Jeannette Sweeney made a motion to adjourn at 8:37pm, 2nd by Bob Alberetti, vote 5-0. 
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